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From: Lee, Ashton

Sent: Tuesday, April 26, 2016 10:14 AM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: FW: David Shehan

Attachments: IMG_0772.JPG

FYI 

 

From: David Shehan [mailto:dshehan@keystoneconstructors.com]  

Sent: Tuesday, April 26, 2016 9:12 AM 
To: Lee, Ashton 
Subject: FW: David Shehan 

 

Ms. Lee, 

 

It was great meeting you at the First Gentleman’s Golf Tournament in Hilton Head Island.  It’s awesome to see a young 

Clemson grad doing so well, you should be proud. 

 

I don’t have the Governor or Mr. Hitt’s email addresses so I would like for you to pass along my appreciation for the 

invitations to the tournaments.  I would also like for you to reemphasize to them my appreciation for their dedication to 

bringing new industry into South Carolina.  As I mentioned to them both, the new manufacturing facilities and the 

expansions of the existing facilities have directly helped our business to grow and flourish.  As a result, if there is 

anything that I can for either of them please have them to contact me. 

 

Thanks again, 

 

David Shehan 

President 

864-649-2582 (Office) 

864-490-1258 (Cell) 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 


